OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS 
COORDINATION DATE - 11/5/08
PROJECT NAME- John Day
RESPONSE DATE - 11/6/2008 COB
Background
The Corps (NWD-RCC) is in the process of finalizing a chum operational plan back to FPAC in response to a Joint Technical Staff Memo that was presented to the TMT on 21 October, 2008. This memo requests that the Action Agencies (USACE, BPA and BOR) create a water management strategy that allows the regulation of chum flows below Bonneville in conjunction with the The Dalles Dam spillwall construction activities.  As part of this plan, the Corps is considering all available water management operational options, including the expansion of normal operating ranges of forebay and tailwaters at The Dalles and John Day Dams.
Operation required
Currently, the 2008 FPP specifies a tailwater elevation requirement of 158’ msl at John Day Dam.  This tailwater elevation requirement was established to maintain a minimum of 8’ of depth at the main fish ladder entrances at JDA.
The Corps is considering a temporary operation to expand the operating range of The Dalles pool to allow the pool to be lowered to an elevation of 156’ msl (JDA tailwater elevation).  This operation will provide additional flexibility in managing flows during spillwall construction and chum spawning activities to better achieve the specified water elevations necessary for both activities.  This deviation will be used only as necessary and forebay elevations will be returned to 158’ msl or greater as much as possible during this special operation to lessen any potential impact to adult fish passage.
Impacts to facility operation and fish passage.
Impacts will be that main weir fishway entrance conditions will be reduced by up to 2’, creating a maximum 6’ depth over the entrance weirs when TDA pool is operated at 156’ msl as measured in the JDA tailrace.  Potential impedance of upstream adult fish passage during this time is expected to be negligible.
Duration
Nov 7- Nov 30, 2008
Comments from agencies

NOAA Fisheries- I don't see any significant fish passage problems with this request, given the low numbers of adults currently passing the dam and the fact that you are staying within normal operating limits
FPC- My comment on this operation would be:

1.Attempt to use the other pools (JDA and BON) first to meet chum needs until the end of November after which time the 158 ft restriction at TDA FB (or JDA TW) for fishway operations is lifted

2.If chum needs cannot be met with all flexibility at BON and JDA though the end of NOV – use TDA FB as needed.  BUT, make all efforts to keep TDA forebay and JDA TW close to 158 ft for the first several hours of daylight and possibly the last several hours before dusk.  Also, ensure head differentials meet criteria.

IDFG- No objections!

FWS-  (Via telephone) agrees with FPC comments.  Agrees with operation.

Final results
RCC will issue the teletype allowing for the operation as described above.  Care will be taken to keep JDA in criteria if possible.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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